
Union rejects government delay to pay increase
 Spain 

The public service federations of the CCOO confederation have called on the acting 
government to guarantee that the 2% pay increase, agreed as part of a three-year 
pay deal, will be paid on 1 January 2020 to all three million public sector workers. 
Formally a new government has yet to be confirmed and the acting public service 
minister is claiming that the increase cannot be confirmed but that it could be paid 
and backdated later in 2020. The union argues that the increase can be paid on the 
basis of a royal decree and say this needs to be done urgently as part of the union 
demands to win back rights cut or reduced during austerity.
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